
Weekly Programs
Oct 30, 2013 
Thomas Varro & John Hatzelis
Sussex County Municipal Utilities 
Authority 

Nov 06, 2013 
Stacy Wilbur from Bristol Glen
Aging in America and the 
challenges of long term care 

Nov 13, 2013 
Kitattinny Interact Club / RYLA 
Update

Nov 27, 2013 
No Meeting
Happy Thanksgiving!!! 

Dec 04, 2013 
Kitattinny Madrigal Singers

Dec 18, 2013 
Newton Madrigal Singers 
(Tenative)

Dec 25, 2013 
No Meeting
Merry Christmas!!! 

View entire list...

Club & District Events
Rotary Day at UN
United Nations 
Nov 02, 2013 08:00 AM

Website Sponsors

Editor: Carolyn Ottenbreit

This week:  Brian McAlister will discuss his book, “Full Recovery:  A 
Personal Action Plan for Life”.

Last Week.  In service.  Carl Lazzaro lead the Club in remembering Stan 
Koza, as he talked about the contributions Stan made to Rotary and to the 
local community.  Regan Dalby, the President of the SCCC RoterAct Club, 
talked about the service projects their club has planned for this year.  
Christina Inoue, a Rotary Exchange student to our club from Brazil in 
1985,   visited with her host family and talked about her life since leaving 
Newton.  She is now a professor of International Relations at the 
University of Brazilia and credits her Rotary Exchange experience with 
giving her the perspective and language skills she needed to pursue 
graduate degrees at the University of Brazilia and at the Hague.

Guests:  Larry Lawson (Boonton Rotary), Jim & Mary Ann Collins, Abbie 
Houghton, Christina Inoue, Terry Iliff, and Regan Dalby.  David 
Adamsbaum welcomed our guests.

Announcements:

Responses are due next week to the District Grant submissions.  
John Cuozzo, Dolian Alu and Heidi Weber have proposed a 
program, to be lead by SCCC students, to record interviews with 
local WW II veterans.  The records would be used as a teaching 
tool.

This year’s Golf Outing raised over $21,000 for Newton Medical 
Center, a substantial step up from recent years.



Please visit our Sponsors.
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EditorMatthew Hannum
If you have any comments or 
questions, please contact the 
editor.

We plan to submit an application for a District grant to interview 
local WWII veterans and compile a CD of their memories which 
could be used in history classes in Sussex County.  The project 
would be run by RoterAct and Dorian Alu, John Cuozzo, and Heidi 
Weber will assist the students.

Matt Hannum is organizing this year’s Dictionary Project.  Third 
grade students at Fredon, Newton, Andover and St. Joseph’s 
Schools with receive dictionaries.  See Bud Luthman or Matt if you 
would like to help distribute dictionaries.

Charles Grotyohann and John Roberts are spearheading the 
Membership Committee this year.  Monthly meetings will begin in 
November.  See Charles or John to get involved.

Any member who would like to receive a print copy of the updated 
club e-directory or cell phone list should contact John Frank.

Picture Fines: None.

Happy $:

Bud Luthman is happy that a hand surgeon happened to be at 
NMC when he arrived with damaged fingers from his chainsaw 
accident.  Surgery was performed within 30 minutes of the 
accident! He is also happy that the Club has allocated $600 to the 
American Legion to upgrade its flagpole.  Finally, Bud is also happy 
to be working on an International Grant to assist with medical work 
in Africa – details to follow.

Natalie Gooding is happy to have been involved in many projects 
since joining Rotary.  Now that her son is in high school, she looks 
forward to working with InterAct.

John Roberts is happy to deliver Charles Grotyohann’s field hockey 
update.  Two of his daughters are playing each other tonight, as 
Fairleigh Dickinson plays Moravian.

John Cuozzo was happy to receive an email from his nephew 
inviting him to attend his performance in a marching band in Toms 
River.

Matt Hannum is happy to see Regan Dalby today.  He is also 
happy that Dorain Alu has committed to bring RoterAct students to 
our meetings on a regular basis.  See Matt if you would like to help 
sponsor a student (or students) by paying for their lunch.

Rich Hayzler is happy to report that when he attended his son’s 
medical appointment at Hackensack Medical Center, the Doctor 
could find no sign of cancer.

Heidi Weber is happy to celebrate her father’s 90th birthday.



Carolyn Ottenbreit is happy to report that last weekend was the 
Terry Fox Run in Central Park.  The run, which her husband started 
with 50 runners in 1994, was moved to a larger space this year to 
accommodate the now 3,000 runners.  The cancer research which 
the run has funded for many years has shown great success, and 
prompted articles on the cover of the Wall Street Journal and NY 
Times this year.

Alden Welsh is happy to remember Stan Koza and his work for the 
Newton Memorial Foundation.

Dorain Alu is happy for Regan.

Corey Stoner is happy for Penn State’s overtime win (as were the 
108,000 other fans).  He is also happy for his daughter’s 
performance in an equestrian event in Trenton, where she placed in 
every class she entered (at age 9!).

John Iliff is happy to see Bud Luthman and Regan, who is a friend 
of the family.  He also read a poem, written in 1944, which 
mentions the clock on the Methodist church which was recently 
restored.

Make-ups:  Barry Karetnick and Bob Shankman (both Caldwell), and Buz 
Tomasino (Branchville).

50/50:  Steve Wescott won $13 but left $214 in the pot.

Today’s Registrar:  John Frank & Todd Hooker

Today’s Greeter:   Mark Hontz

October 30, 2013 Registrars:  Bill Kehoe & Barry Karentnick

October 30, 2013 Greeter:  Carl Lazzaro
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